Jan 1 was our annual Penguin Fly, and was very successful. Approximately 15 members flew. One member brought a 2-stroke out and it would't start. All of the planes that flew were electrics. Thank you to Mrs Dar Chapman for the chili.

Meeting Minutes, Jan 1, 2013

1:00 PM Bd of Dir Meeting

Jim Lewis reported on his visits at Hoover High School. He explained basic airplane frame and power systems, including parallel battery packs to increase flying time. Their were 2 instructors and 4 students present for his presentation. Duane asked for a committee or volunteers to help set up or direct a larger public event for 2013. This could include TAG with Tyler helping, an air show or an EAA or other fly-in event. He also reminded the board of an April pot-luck or dinner to include our wives of family members. Their again, we need a volunteer to initiate the planning for this. The fences have been taken down at Westfield for the winter. Tim Morrill plowed EPJ for our cars for the Penguin fly, and will be paid for that.

1:30 General membership meeting. 31 members present.

Duane reported on the above to the membership. He also asked if any members were interested in doing a mall show and asked for people to research that for perhaps February. A couple of our members have scheduled a "Jet Fly" for the weekend of June 29/30. Details will be announced later. It is also time for other members to volunteer or set up other fun fly events. Duane reminded members that it is time to re-join memberships for this year, to include a reminder: Jim will issue a plastic ID card holder that can be pinned to our clothing when we fly. We must insure that each person flying at our fields is a member or a qualified guest. Again, MEMBERSHIPS!

Upcoming Events

February 6th 7:30PM
Club Meeting - Air Brushing
Remax Building
6600 University Ave
-Winsor Heights

February 16-17th Expo In The Dome -UNI Cedar Falls

March 16th 19th Annual Swap Meet -Ankeny